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The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Service

Room SG.64

Parliament House 

Canberra 

ACT 2600

A Response to the Parliamentary Inquiry into the level of banking and financial services in rural, regional and remote areas of Australia

The Cooktown Community Bank Committee feels that given the governments response to this community’s application for Rural Transaction Centre Funding to assist in the establishment of a Community Bank capable of providing this region with an adequate level of banking services, this inquiry is past due.

In response:   

 Within this Rural and Remote Region of Australia

(a) Limited banking facilities are available through post offices, sub post offices and a Westpac agency, this is the total of the banking services in Cook Shire an area of 115,000 sq km. The inadequate services place an increased cost burden on both residents and visitors to the region.

The Rural Transaction Centre / Community Bank proposal put forward by this community was the best considered “shared facility” capable of servicing this region.

(b)  The region already has access to both telephone and internet banking and

 although these services do have benefits in rural and remote areas they also 

have limitations. 

The RTC/Community bank proposal put forward by the

community was structured to provide both bank agency services and ATM

 facilities to the outlying indigenous communities of Wujal Wujal and

 Hopevale as well as greatly increasing the level of service available in 

Cooktown and district.

(c) The level of service in this region is demonstrably inadequate, had it been

 adequate there would be no need for the community to invest considerable

 time and money in developing a submission for an RTC/Community bank 

 to service the region adequately.  

The nearest full banking service is 250 kms away by road. 

(d) We do not need to look to other countries to be able enhance and improve the quality of rural banking services in this country we have the record of a 

successful Community Bank programme to utilise. A facility shared by the

 supporting bank and the community which strengthens both. 

Yours Sincerely                                                                 Helen Rutherford (Secretary)

